
2017 has been a year for growth and learning for SPAW which is very appropriate for an  
organisation committed to improving the lives of Pacific Island animals while o�ering  
veterinarians and vet nurses from New Zealand, and around the world, an opportunity to grow 
their personal and professional skills while giving back to our South Pacific Island neighbours.

Our goal is to run sustainable veterinary care projects across islands in the South Pacific and since 
2010 SPAW has introduced our programme to Tonga, Vava�u, Niue, Samoa, Fiji and Rarotonga  
working at varying levels dependent on need. We continue to o�er veterinary services that  
provide local agencies the chance to grow, and to assist where we can provide the most value.  More 
often than not, island budgets do not extend to small animal care, and even large animal care is 
challenging due to resources and infrastructure. SPAW therefore provides a very necessary support 
service that enhances those e�orts already in place.

A successful first half of 2017

During our first 3 clinics of the year, to Tongatapu, Fiji and Vava�u in the first half of 2017, SPAW has 
provided veterinary care to 575 animals including 320 de-sexing surgeries, we have vaccinated 
335 dogs from the deadly parvovirus, and our volunteers have gifted 843 on-island volunteer hours 
to the programme. We have also administered 496 flea and worm treatments to dogs and cats. Our 
visiting teams have treated a wide variety of animals including dogs, cats, pigs, horses and goats and 
our formula of visiting villages enables us to reach animals who would be restricted due to transpor-
tation or awareness issues.

Our e�orts also extend to humane euthanasia, pig and horse castrates and we have happily treated 
turtles, sea birds and even chickens from time to time.  

As we look to the future, SPAW hopes to focus on projects that will make a tangible and long term 
positive impact on the roaming canine populations on South Pacific Islands as well as continuing to 
inspire empathy to the health and well-being of all Pacific Island Animals by being regularly present 
in their communities.

We thank everyone, individuals and businesses who help us achieve our goal of all South Pacific  
Islands having access to veterinary care.

Kind Regards,

Karen Schade
Executive O�icer
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